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Frank Albert
Eric Brouker
Chris Caccamo
John Calcavecchia
Dave Conrad
Tom Engle
Byron Frank




Larry Green
Matt Guglielmo
Mike Gulino
Alex Kaminski
Michael Malario
Dave McCullough






Peter Ruot
Dan Stepeck
John Truhan
Tom Wolkner
Kathy Wolkner


		
Meeting called to order at 7:07 pm
1) Secretary report for June was tabled until the next meeting
2)         Treasurer Report accepted – Matt Guglielmo:  We discussed raffle results, Lindquist registration, banquet, expenses, Umpire fees, donations,   
        tournament fees, district fees, spotlight day cost, opening day cost, and trophy costs (as of end of June).
3) Committee updates as follows:

· Registration – Nothing to report  

· Marketing – Frank Albert:  looking at getting the word out to local newspapers.  We would especially like to highlight our 10’s and 12’s wins for district play.  Chris Caccamo will try to contact Valley newspaper, Tom Engle will send pictures taken at game to Frank.  Frank will coordinate efforts.

· Fields / Facilities – Mike Malario:  No big issues for Spring.  Fields are in good shape according to Mike.  If fields get dusty, Mike reminded people that they can be hosed down.  We have rented a golf cart to use during the summer for the Lindquist tournament.  We may end up purchasing one if it makes sense or continue to rent.  Bees/hornets are on Grouten and Baily.  Mike has e-mailed pest control and they are scheduled to come out and remediate.  Mike also handed Mike Gulino a check from Bishop Photo for $2436.00 to the league.  

· Fundraising - Mike Mihalek:  We still need to submit expenses for raffle prizes (for those who sold most tickets, etc.) and pizza parties.  New Farmington Bank banner is ready to put up, plus Auto Fast Sign is ready to be picked up.  We surpassed last year’s numbers for raffle.  No new information on uniforms and equipment.

· Umpire in Chief (submitted electronically) -Terry O’Brien (in absentia) said job well done to Doug Caneday for coordinating umpire schedules for Lindquist tournament.  Terry recommended that moving forward, each division should coordinate their own schedules for umpires.  Doug used sign-up genius and was pleased with the results.

· Linquist Tournament- news – So far, (as of July 13, 2014) 1 game has been rained out, 1 game has been re-scheduled due to insurance issues.  We have taken in $11,000 in tournament fees.  No complaints so far.  Notes:  garbage cans need to be near the dugouts.  Trash pick up is on Mondays.  Coaches are doing a good job of having teams pick up.  Also, umpires need to arrive to games at least 10 minutes prior to game start.  We need to have a board member present every night for the tournament.  Byron will send out a sheet for available times for volunteers.  We will need a head volunteer for the last few days since Byron will be out of town-Chris Caccamo volunteered to help out then.  Vin Bergin may also be able to help.  Ben Schaller is doing a great job getting the fields ready for all of the games.  The trophies are in the shed.  

· Safety Officer –John Calcavecchia:  additional ice packs are in the shed if needed.

4) Events recap:

· Banquet:  Bill Collins said that Sue Collins took pictures and he will forward those to Byron for the website.  Last year we had 105 people show up.  This year we had 85 people.  We will continue to hold this event.
· Appreciation Day:  Mike Gulino said John Calcavecchia did a great job organizing, and that we had a lot of volunteers.  The day was great.
· 12- year- old spotlight Day/Home Run Derby:  Kids had a great time and lot of fun.    Thanks you to Russ Arnold and Charlie Driscoll and their committee for their efforts.

5) Old Business:  

· Mike Gulino received a thank you note from the Dressler family for our donation for Rick’s funeral.  Rick is a past president of 10 years for FYBL.  According to the family wishes, FYBL was named benefactor in his obituary in Rick’s memory and thus far we have received donations totaling $1885.  Mike said how much we appreciate the commitment displayed by Rick and that we are grateful to the family for their naming us benefactors.  We will save the money for now.

6) District 5 
· Did NOT hold a June meeting.  
· Farmington won both at the 10 and 12 year old levels for District 5 championships which we have never done before.  (won both age groups in the same season).  
· Both teams will be playing this week to try and win sectionals.  

7) Commissioner Reports
Softball – (submitted electronically by Tony Sardilli):  Spring was a success.  We added 5 Farmington girls to Plainville’s roster for Summer league tournament, and were eliminated in first round of pool play.  Comment was submitted that next year we need to make sure we get trophies prior to end of season/last game so that we can distribute them in a timely manner.  

Big Diamond – Mike Gulino stated we will continue with Junior league, and hope to have a Senior league someday.

American League -championship game was won by a team that had been unbeaten all season.

National League -championship game was won by a team that staged an upset on an undefeated team.

AAA -lots of fans present- the final was an upset victory.  Very exciting game.

AA/T-ball -the year ran smoothly.  Suggestion was made to promote the clinic at the beginning of the season for coach pitch and hold 2 or 3 dates.

Fall Ball – For this year- discussion as to organization of in-town, travel and big diamond.  

· In-town:  We will need volunteers-we will send out e-mails to get volunteers.  Byron will set up registration.  Softball used to be 1 ½ hour clinics and a game once in a while.  Games were more for fun.  We will need coaches for the 9’s and 11’s.  
· Travel: Schedule is set by District 5.  
· Big Diamond: Discussion has started at district level-it will be discussed at the August district 5 meeting. We should be able to get enough kids for transitional this year.  

8) New Business:  We received 2 checks from Disney’s “EARS to You” program.  These are grants given to non-profits and community service groups by the Walt Disney Company.  Each year, the Company recognizes Volunteers who donate at least 10 hours of service with “EARS to You” grants, which are financial contributions of up to $1,000 to the non-profit organization of their choice. We were given a total of $1000 from Tom Engle’s contribution and $500 from Scott Lagano.  Mike Gulino stated how appreciative FYBL is for these grants that were applied for by Tom and Scott.  Fees for traveling to tournaments were discussed.  We will re-visit tournament costs if the need arises.  If this is required before our next regularly scheduled meeting, Mike Gulino stated that he will call a special meeting.

9) Meeting was adjourned following a motion to do so which was seconded and so approved at 7:45PM.
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